Minutes of the Garve & District Community Council ordinary meeting
held on Tuesday 3 October 2023 on webcam

Community Council members present on webcam: Kenny Maclean (Chairman & Secretary), Bob Moir (Vice Chairman), Caroline Gamble (Treasurer from 7.40pm), Sadie-Michaela Harris and Jennifer Haslam from 7.00pm until 7.10pm.

Also present on webcam: Cllr Liz Kraft, Fergus Robb (Holyrood PR from 7.10pm) and one member of the public.

Apologies: Community Council member Joe Stewart and co-opted member Hamish Leslie Melville.

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.00pm and welcomed everyone.  He reminded members of the public that although our meetings are not public meetings, they were still very welcome to attend Community Council meetings even on webcam and take part in the discussions under his guidance (see section 12 of the Constitution).  Those who cannot attend our meetings can, as always, write to us by post or email with any issues they wish raised at garveanddistrictcc@yahoo.com  Our website www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict/ continues to receive 150-200 visitors per month (out of a community of around 270 people).  The Community Council area covers from Garve to Aultguish and from Garve to Achnasheen and is the only organisation that represents the whole community.  We are elected by the community every four years or so and usually meet once a month.  Draft minutes and a list of current members of the Community Council can be viewed at our website.
Our Chairman attended the Torridon & Kinlochewe Community Council online meeting on Wednesday 6 September 2023.  He tries to attend neighbouring Community Council meetings from time to time as it is always good to compare notes.
Best wishes to former Cllr Dr Ian Cockburn who has been unwell.  Our Chairman visited him yesterday at his home and can report Ian is looking well all things considered.
Lady Elizabeth Leslie Melville’s service of thanksgiving and celebration of her life will be held at St. Luke’s Church, Sydney Street, Chelsea, London on Wednesday 1 November 2023 at 11.00am (please note the change of venue) and at the Church of Scotland, Strathpeffer on Monday 6 November 2023 at 11.00am.  The Lochluichart Estate had offered to run a bus to Strathpeffer for everyone who would like to attend from the community.  This update has already been posted on our website, on local noticeboards and sent out via our email list however, as only three people asked for a seat on the bus before last Friday’s deadline, the Lochluichart Estate has now withdrawn its kind offer but we send them our thanks.  As reported at our last ordinary meeting, following a suggestion by our Treasurer and in consultation with the family, the Community Council members will, at our own expense, be installing a memorial bench in Eliza’s memory at Lochluichart Church to go beside Jock Logie’s memorial bench.  Eliza’s memorial bench was installed on Monday 25 September 2023 and gifted to the family, our thanks to everyone involved for their help.

[bookmark: _Hlk111430938]Declarations of Interest – the Vice Chairman is a Garve Public Hall Trustee and a Friend of Garve War Memorial.  The Vice Chairman, Treasurer and Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris are all members of the Traffic Calming group.  Community Council members confirmed that they had read all documents due to be discussed tonight before the start of this meeting.

Approval of draft minutes of the special meeting held on Wednesday 30 August 2023 via webcam were proposed without amendment by Bob Moir and seconded by Sadie-Michaela Harris, unanimously agreed.  Approval of draft minutes of the ordinary meeting held on Tuesday 5 September 2023 via webcam were proposed without amendment by Bob Moir and seconded by Sadie-Michaela Harris, unanimously agreed.  Minutes are available at Garve Post Office, Achnasheen Village Noticeboard, on our website or via email.  Hard/electronic copies are also available on request.  Minutes will be signed by our Chairman and Treasurer in due course via post.

Farewell to Mrs Haslam – this meeting is the last meeting for Jennifer Haslam as a Community Council member before she retires from the Community Council.  Jennifer was first elected in September 2009.  She was elected Secretary in November 2015 after Jean Hollingdale retired and took on the minute secretary work following Sue Tarr's resignation in August 2016.  Jennifer stood down as Secretary at this year’s Annual General Meeting but remained a member of the Community Council until these current elections where she will not be seeking re-election.  The Community Council has been Jennifer’s last “local” commitment after over 50 years of voluntary work in this area having served on many different local committees and organisations over the years.  It really is the end of an era and we wish Jennifer, her husband and family well and thank her for her support and help over the decades.  The Vice Chairman noted that Jennifer was always the first to volunteer when something needed doing and her knowledge of the area will be missed, she has been a big part of the community and he hopes she keeps in touch.  Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris has missed Jennifer’s appearances at our meetings tremendously and sends love to all.  Our Chairman suspects that if circumstances had been different, Jennifer would have stood again in these elections.  Jennifer has thoroughly enjoyed her time on the Community Council and has found it to be a very interesting group to be part of which she has and will miss and hopes all goes well going forward.  Community Council members agreed we hope to see Jennifer attend meetings as a member of the public in the future.  Round of virtual applause for Jennifer.

Jennifer Haslam was thanked for attending and left the meeting at 7.10pm.  This made our meeting non-quorate until the Treasurer arrived at 7.40pm so in the meantime, our Chairman gave general updates.

Fergus Robb (Holyrood PR) joined the meeting at 7.10pm after some computer difficulties!

Matters arising – Boralex – no further updates since our last meeting.

Kirkan Windfarm – no further updates since our last meeting.

Proposed Carn Fearna windfarm – no further updates since our last meeting but Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris was aware of an individual who had emailed Statkraft more than once but no replies received.  Fergus Robb from Holyrood PR would pass the concerns on.  Our Chairman suggested “spam” folders be checked.  Sadie also updated us that the special meeting had now been viewed 82 times.

Proposed Tarvie windfarm – no further updates since our last meeting but Fergus Robb from Holyrood PR confirmed that Statkraft had been in contact with the developer and more discussions are to follow.

Proposed SSE Fairburn extension – On the afternoon of Thursday 14 September 2023, our Chairman went to the public exhibition for the proposed 14 turbine extension to the Fairburn windfarm.  The 14 turbines would be to the south of the existing turbines, they would be taller (200m) generating about 6MW each so in line with other proposals on other sites.  SSE Renewables were already aware of proposals in our area and at Tarvie and would be happy to hold a public exhibition in Garve Public Hall next year if the Community Council requested one.  From what our Chairman could tell, we will not see anything in Garve of these proposed turbines.  He felt there was lots more work to do yet, they are only at a scoping stage with two years of bird surveys only at this stage, no EIA yet or possible connection plans so planning probably in 18 months’ time.  https://www.energyconsents.scot/ApplicationDetails.aspx?cr=ECU00004542  

SSEN Spittal – Beauly 400kV project – The Vice Chairman and Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris met up with neighbouring Community Council members on Friday 15 September 2023 to investigate an alternative route around Strathpeffer and Contin.  Both found the morning useful visiting several sites.  It was noted that SSEN were considering several changes or alternatives to their “preferred route” between Spittal and Beauly and that the one proposed by the Better Cable Route was being given serious consideration.  Further suggestions for alterations to that route that would lessen the impact on any communities affected were also raised.  It was confirmed that any changes would be given full consideration by SSEN before any final decisions were made.  It was also useful to hear that “undergrounding” sections of the 400kV cable had not been ruled out but “joints” in various places would still be seen above ground.  There was a general feeling that some of this might just be a paper exercise to show “consultation” but those on the site visit were helpful.  It was also agreed that much more information is needed for us and the community at large.  On Tuesday 26 September 2023, our Chairman, Vice Chairman and Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris attended an online meeting of Community Councils along the proposed route.  Around twelve out of the twenty-four Community Councils affected attended.  There was general agreement that the forum was worthwhile and it was agreed letters be sent to National Grid, SSEN, OFGEM and others about publishing the industry’s long term plans out to 2050, are there even more lines required or is the current proposal the only one?  Also, pushing the various industry bodies to include more criteria in their decision making which considers the impact on communities and give greater weight to it and cost efficiency should not be the most important decision criteria.  It was noted that National Planning Framework Four made such infrastructure projects more likely to be granted planning permission but consultation should be meaningful, not notification as it has felt to be at times.  Is there even a real need for this new proposed line?  It was noted that Community Council elections may mean another forum meeting is needed once new Community Councils are in place and SSEN are planning further consultations in 2024.  It was suggested to Fergus Robb from Holyrood PR that Statkraft speak to SSEN as if this new line does go ahead, it might be easier to connect to it rather than to the Corriemoillie Substation.

Highland Council updates – www.highland.gov.uk – Personal Injury Claims - how much are they costing The Highland Council each year?  Cllr Kraft is checking.
Replanting trees in The Avenue – We have received a copy of the planting specification document which has been sent to contractors for quotes by The Highland Council.  Given the challenging ground conditions, cell grown trees are thought to be the most likely to bring the best results and will be easier to plant than bare-rooted stock.  Nursery stock will be sourced from local provenance where available.  Estimates for site area, based on an estimated area of 1.1 hectares and a planting density of 2000 stems per hectare, an allowance has been made for 300 trees.  Planting should be undertaken in winter/spring 2023/2024 (tbc).  50 x Scots Pine, 50 x Pedunculate Oak, 50 x Downy Birth, 50 x Silver Birch, 25 x Juniper, 25 x Alder, 25 x Aspen and 25 x Hazel.  It has also been acknowledged by The Highland Council that successful establishment of the young trees is entirely dependent on a robust maintenance programme therefore, an initial three-year maintenance contract will also be secured with the planting contractor.  Our thanks to everyone at The Highland Council.  This update has already appeared on our website.
Blackwater Bridge – Cllr Kraft has confirmed a bridge inspection will take place.  We have asked if reports will be made public?  Cllr Kraft will ask.
Broken fence post in Garve – still waiting!  We note from the Dornie & District Community Council minutes that Phil Waite emailed them on Monday 4 September 2023 regarding “nearest toilets signs”.  The Seasonal Access Ranger was to call but no further update was received.  We are in the same boat, nobody getting back to us on either issue in this area.  The Vice Chairman noted the path will be used by the schoolchildren once Garve Public Hall reopens.  How is this a safe route to schools or does health and safety not matter?  Cllr Kraft suggested the Community Council and Garve residents email Phil Waite directly to help her on this matter - philip.waite@highland.gov.uk  

Caroline Gamble (Treasurer) joined us at 7.40pm so the meeting was quorate again.

Trees/bushes are overgrowing into Stirling Drive – not attended.  Cllr Kraft noted many areas have not received pruning/cutting due to cutbacks.  The Vice Chairman noted cars are pulling onto the wrong side of the road to avoid the overgrow bushes/branches, a danger to oncoming traffic around the corner.
Various white line issues – Cllr Kraft updated us that capital funding increases meant a holiday ban for the workforce so the funds could be spent before winter, now the workforce are taking their overdue holidays so work such as white lining is on hold.
Matheson Road pothole – ongoing!  Potholes at Corriemoillie (FS-Case-551409951) and at Dos Mucheran (FS-Case-551410895) were both reported yesterday.
Achnasheen glass recycle bins – these were reported as full AGAIN for the third time on Monday 11 September 2023 to both the bin department and Cllr Kraft, they have now been emptied, thanks to all but plenty broken glass left lying about which our Chairman has (again) swept up.  Cllr Kraft noted the point.
Achnasheen Village Hall and public toilets – The Achnasheen Amenities Association have sent out a document to give residents more information on what they think could be achieved in the future.  The document is available in the library section of our website.  The Highland Council still intends to put out a survey on the matter.  The Highland Council are currently waiting to hear back from the Achnasheen Amenities Association to see if they would like anything added to the survey, which is ready to go.  The question was asked, will the survey only be sent to Achnasheen/Achanalt residents?  Cllr Kraft thought so but would check.  Concern has again been expressed that the toilets are much needed in Achnasheen.  (Post meeting notes – The Highland Council survey will be sent to everyone in Garve & District and Andrew Biddlecombe, Chairman of the Achnasheen Amenities Association has asked us to note that they are still awaiting a formal response from The Highland Council to their questions around when the survey is to be issued, or to their other prior correspondence seeking further information on the current valuations of the building).  In related news, the Achnasheen Outreach Post Office closed on Tuesday 29 August 2023 and will remain closed until further notice due to ill health.  Kinlochewe Post Office remains open Monday - Saturday 9.00am until 11.00am.  Garve Post Office remains open Wednesdays and Thursdays 3.30pm until 5.30pm.  Services for posting items of mail are also available at https://send.royalmail.com/ where collection of items from your home can be selected.  It was noted that the mobile bank stopped visiting Achnasheen before covid due to lack of customers.  In other news, Achnasheen Amenities Association are planning a bingo night, all welcome - https://garve.org/news-bingo-night  
Resurfacing works on the A890 between Achnasheen and Glencarron are ongoing but welcome.  The A890 at Stromeferry will be CLOSED Sunday - Thursday nights from 9.00pm until 6.00am from Sunday 15 October 2023 until Friday 27 October 2023.  This update has already appeared on our website.
Mobile library service – more will be known once costs to provide the service in the future are known.
The Highland Council notes that residents should report issues directly to them by calling The Highland Council’s Call Centre on 01349 886606 or via www.highland.gov.uk/report  In all cases, you will be given a reference number.  The Highland Council also appreciates photos showing the actual problem.  

Killin Farm Railway Crossing – we are still awaiting a start date for these works.  In slightly related news, buses will replace all trains between Garve and Kyle of Lochalsh on Sunday 15 October 2023, Saturday 21 October 2023 and Sunday 22 October 2023 due to engineering works.
A9 Kessock Bridge – Transport Scotland has commissioned a feasibility study to examine what
mitigation measures could be implemented at the bridge structure and its approaches, including the possibility of raising the height of the parapets on the Kessock Bridge.  This study will also include a review of case studies on similar structures worldwide focusing on their key advice and lessons learned.  The initial draft report is due to be issued to Transport Scotland for review and comment by the end of August 2023.  The findings will inform Transport Scotland what further action could be taken and those options that can be taken forward to design stages.  We have asked if/when the report will be published, awaiting a reply … (Post meeting note – we have been advised by Transport Scotland that the report is currently being reviewed by BEAR Scotland and when complete, the draft report will then be considered by Transport Scotland and subsequently by the working group.  If the conclusions or recommendations were to enter the public domain thereafter, that would need to be handled appropriately due to the sensitive nature of the subject matter so
there are currently no plans for it to be published).
Faults on the Trunk Road (A835) should be reported via www.bearscot.com/report-a-defect/ 

Garve mains water – works in the field were completed a few days after our last ordinary meeting, our thanks to all at Scottish Water.  Maps for future works are being reviewed after concerns were raised that the pipes appear (according to the maps supplied by Scottish Water) to be running under the riverside path behind Stirling Drive.  It is known that in at least one case the mains water pipe is instead running under the back garden of a house in Stirling Drive.

Garve Public Hall refurbishment - Our Chairman would like to thank Garve Public Hall Trustees and the contractor for inviting him to visit the ongoing works inside and outside of Garve Public Hall on Thursday 7 September 2023.  All the scaffolding is down around the building, the entrance is open, light and spacious, the new toilets are bigger than he thought they would be, the main hall still has original fixtures like the roof beams and wood panelled walls but feels bigger with the new roof windows letting in more light.  The old back room is a grand storage space and the new kitchens will be very modern.  There will also be an office space at the old back door.  Plenty of insulation in the roof, walls and under the floors.  New double-glazed windows and new doors throughout with additional fire escapes installed.  Our Chairman understands that work remains within budget and on schedule.  Overall our Chairman felt there has been a lot of work and planning gone into the project with plenty to do yet but the community are going to see a huge improvement to facilities once all the works are complete.  Well done to all involved.  This update has already been posted on our website.  Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris has also been in and noted the contractors do seem to be making good progress, each time she passes it is a hive of activity.  Bob Moir as a Hall Trustee updated us further by saying landscaping outside has started, serving hatch installed, heating in place, flooring in the kitchen in place, kitchen units getting installed, electricity restored and the hall possibly opening ahead of schedule, tbc.  The Treasurer asked if there would be a stage in the hall?  Yes – a portable stage that can be stored away and a projector system is also being installed so the hall can be used for film nights.  In the meantime if anyone has any questions about the hall or the building work or have suggestions of what activities they would like to see in the hall, please email the Garve Public Hall Trustees directly – garvehall@gmail.com  

We note 30 residents from the Garve & District area are registered with the Dingwall Medical Group.
We note any issues with the Community Defibrators should now be raised directly with the LCT.  The Vice Chairman noted the Garve Community Defibrator will be put back on the Garve Public Hall in due course but is available now in its temporary location near Garve Post Office.

GALE – as reported at our last meeting, there were plans to change their Articles of Association.  These proposals have now been adopted; their area of operation does not include Achnasheen - https://galeactionforum.co.uk/membership-adopts-articles-of-association/  

Remembrance Sunday wreath – Our Chairman has purchased a Community Council wreath for Sunday 12 November 2023.  Community Council members agreed that outgoing Community Council member Joe Stewart will lay the wreath this year, service time tbc.  Cllr Kraft confirmed she will attend to lay The Highland Council wreath.

Emergency Planning - Met Office Weather Warnings - https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/weather/warnings-and-advice/uk-warnings#?date=2022-11-04
Met Office Weather Ready https://www.metoffice.gov.uk/weather/warnings-and-advice/weatherready 
Scottish Flood Forecasting – Provides up to date information on when and where flooding is expected to occur over a three-day period.
Flood line Scotland https://floodlinescotland.org.uk/ 
Ready Scotland – preparing for emergencies https://ready.scot/

Police report - no formal report received but as reported at previous Community Council meetings, anyone who wishes to raise an issue with the Police is asked to call them directly on 101 at the time of the incident and make a witness statement.  Video, dashcam or photo evidence is also welcomed, indeed encouraged by the Police.
Press reports inform us that one person has been taken to hospital for treatment after a car accident near Garve.  A Police Scotland spokesperson said: "Around 2.35pm on Monday 11 September 2023, police were called to a report of a one car road crash on the A832 at the junction with the A835, outside Garve.  Emergency services were in attendance and one man has been taken to hospital for treatment."  Last Saturday, a different car came off the road at the Gorstan Junction, no reports of any injuries.  Cllr Kraft confirmed that the MSP has again written to Transport Scotland about the number of accidents at the Gorstan Junction but Transport Scotland did not feel it was a junction raising concerns for them.
On the afternoon of Thursday 14 September 2023, a tree fell onto a campervan about one mile east of Garve.  Air ambulance and police attended and the road was opened about an hour later. 
Social media reports one car bumped into the crash barriers at Silverbridge on Thursday 28 September 2023 around 9.30pm.  Police attended and our Chairman can confirm the crash barriers are slightly damaged, reported accordingly.  




Treasurer’s report – our Treasurer continues to chase up changes of signatures for the bank account.  We have received a verbal apology from the bank and it has been confirmed that our case had been closed as there was no sign of the mandate form even though the case was to change names on the account as agreed at our Annual General Meeting in June 2023 which they acknowledge.  Another form has been filled in and we have received £75.00 from the bank as a goodwill gesture.  The Treasurer confirmed our total bank balance is now £2,338.16.  The breakdown is as follows … Treasurers account £291.11 - £28.00 ink = £263.11.  Reserve £1,538.45 + £75.00 goodwill from bank = £1,613.45.  Co-opted member Hamish Leslie Melville has donated £500.00 to the Community Council so the purchase cost of a Community Council wreath is covered for the next few years.  The donation is in memory of his late wife Eliza who liked to donate the wreath to us each year.  Wreath fund (in memory of Eliza) £500.00 - £38.40 purchase of wreath = £461.60.  There were no questions for the Treasurer but all agreed the Treasurer deserves full credit for her continued battle with the bank regarding signature changes.

AOB from Community Council members – both the Treasurer and Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris raised the fact that we still have no grit bins in Little Garve or Strathgarve.  This was raised in 2021 - FS-Case-473236830.  Cllr Kraft will make enquiries.
Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris again asked if she could go in the bin lorry to see how recycled rubbish is dealt with at the depot?  Cllr Kraft will ask if this is still possible.

AOB from members of the public – no issues raised by those present.  Those who cannot attend our meetings can, as always, write to us by post or email with any issues they wish raised at garveanddistrictcc@yahoo.com  

Screening reports, scoping reports and consultations – we have received three consultations, all from The Highland Council.  The first consultation is regarding Care & Learning Alliance’s 35th Birthday.  As part of this, The Highland Council would like to know what children, parents, partners, board members, staff, managers and communities think about play, recalling your own memories and what you think about play today.  Closing date for responses is Wednesday 4 October 2023 - https://form.jotform.com/232334350996056  This update has already been posted on our website.  Community Council members had no comments.
The second consultation from The Highland Council is regarding the process of developing a Playpark Strategy.  To direct the Strategy, it is important to find out how children want to play in the future and what they want to see in their local playparks.  Please ensure questionnaires are completed by 5.00pm Friday 20 October 2023- https://forms.office.com/e/p88FebR0Ky  This update has already been posted on our website.  Community Council members had no comments.
The third consultation from The Highland Council is their review of Polling Stations - https://www.highland.gov.uk/news/article/15585/chance_to_comment_on_review_of_highland_polling_districts_and_places  The deadline for comments is Tuesday 14 November 2023.  No changes are planned for either Garve or Achnasheen.  This update has already been posted on our website.  Community Council members had no comments.
All Highland Council consultations are available at http://consult.highland.gov.uk/portal  All Scottish Government consultations are available at https://consult.gov.scot/consultation_finder  

Building warrants, planning issues and licensing issues - there are no new building warrants currently being shown on The Highland Council website for our area.
Two previous planning applications have been determined by The Highland Council since our last ordinary meeting.  At our August 2023 ordinary meeting we considered 23/03269/FUL, the proposed change of use and external alterations from Cafe (Class 3 Restaurants & Cafe) to a dwellinghouse at The Studio, Achnasheen.  Planning permission has been granted with three conditions.  Also at our August 2023 ordinary meeting we considered the retrospective application 23/03048/FUL, the extension to house, extension to outbuilding and erection of holiday let annex at Silverbridge Lodge.  This application has now been granted planning permission with no conditions.
Three new planning applications have been received by The Highland Council since our last ordinary meeting.  23/04454/PIP is the proposed erection of house, installation of private drainage & upgrading of access on land at Achnaclerach.  This is a renewal PIP of 20/01938/PIP from October 2020.  This update has already been posted on our website.  Community Council members raised no objections.
23/04158/FUL is the proposed erection of a 20m lattice tower with three antennas, one dish, one V-Sat dish and ancillary equipment on land 725m NE of Fannich Bothy.  This update has already been posted on our website.  Community Council members raised no objections.
Today we received notice of 23/04506/FUL, the proposed erection of house and installation of private drainage system on land 70m SE of The Summerhouse Inchbae.  This update has already been posted on our website and emailed to those in the area who we have email addresses for.  Community Council members will provide feedback by the end of the week to our Chairman once they have had time to study the plans.  (Post meeting note – Community Council members had no objections to the planning application but noted that concerns have been expressed at several of our meetings about the excavation and removal of trees in the general area over the last few years and wondered if planning should not also consider this when determining this planning application).
We have also received two new Prior Notification Orders - 23/04133/PNO is the proposed formation of ATV tracks on land 850m SE of Corriemoillie Croft.  Community Council members raised no objections and the case officer has since determined that prior approval is not required.  23/04157/PNO is the proposed formation of forestry track on land 1040m NE of Corriemoillie Lodge.  Community Council members raised no objections and the case officer has since determined that prior approval is not required.  Both these applications and updates have already been posted on our website.
A possible planning breach can be reported at https://www.highland.gov.uk/info/180/planning_-_applications_warrants_and_certificates/170/planning_enforcement/2
All planning applications can be viewed at www.highland.gov.uk/info/180/planning_-_applications_warrants_and_certificates/143/planning_permission/4  
There were no new licensing issues for us to consider this evening.

Dates of future meetings - (Ordinary meetings are usually held on the first Tuesday of every month unless stated otherwise)
Tuesday 7 November 2023, 7.00pm, webcam
Tuesday 5 December 2023, 7.00pm, webcam
January 2024 – no meeting
Tuesday 6 February 2024, 7.00pm, webcam
Tuesday 5 March 2024, 7.00pm, webcam
Tuesday 2 April 2024, 7.00pm, webcam
Tuesday 7 May 2024, 7.00pm, webcam
Tuesday 4 June 2024, AGM followed by an ordinary meeting, 7.00pm, webcam

As usual, our Chairman started to draw the meeting to a close by asking all present if anyone had any final questions or thoughts on anything they had heard this evening, a question he often asks throughout the meeting too.  Nobody had any final questions or thoughts.  Although our meetings are not public meetings, members of the public are still very welcome to attend Community Council meetings and take part in the discussions under the guidance of the Chairman (see section 12 of the Constitution).  A copy of our Constitution is available in the library section of our own website and hard/electronic copies are available on request.  

As this could be the last Community Council meeting before the current Community Council is dissolved by The Highland Council following the 2023 elections, our Chairman wished to thank all the Community Council members for their support and contributions over the last four-year term.  He hoped they felt their voluntary time had been well spent representing the people of the community.  Thanks also to everyone at The Highland Council and our Ward Councillors whose work is very much appreciated and to all the companies and organisations the Community Council has dealt with.  This in turn helps to keep everyone informed about what is happening in our area.  Thanks to the public for attending meetings and for supporting what is “your” Community Council.  

As well as Jennifer retiring, our Chairman also wished to say a few words about two other Community Council members who are not going to be seeking re-election at this time.  Joe Stewart was co-opted in November 2016.  He became a fully elected Community Council member at the November 2019 elections but due to increasing work commitments will not be seeking re-election at this time.  Joe’s input via email has been invaluable and we thank him for keeping in touch as best as he could.  Hopefully when time allows Joe will be able to re-join us.  Hamish Leslie Melville was co-opted in June 2020 following Eliza Leslie Melville’s retirement from the Community Council but due to ongoing business commitments, will not be seeking re-election at this time.  Hamish has very much enjoyed being part of the team and we thank him for bringing a keen business head to our discussions and wish him and the family well.  Hopefully when time allows Hamish will be able to re-join us.
(Post meeting note – the day after this meeting, The Highland Council confirmed that following the recent Community Council elections held throughout The Highland Council area, there will be four members on the new Garve & District Community Council for another four-year term - Bob Moir, Caroline Gamble, Kenny Maclean and Sadie-Michaela Harris).  

Community Council members asked that our Chairman keep the administration “ticking over” until Office Bearers are elected at the first meeting of the new Community Council – agreed.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.  He also thanked Community Council member Sadie-Michaela Harris for hosting the webcam session.  The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm.


Signed ……………………………..

Signed ……………………………..

Date ……………………………….


Lady Eliza’s memorial bench (on the left) beside Jock Logie’s memorial bench at Lochluichart Church.  Picture supplied by Bob Moir …
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www.community-council.org.uk/garveanddistrict
garveanddistrictcc@yahoo.com


This set of minutes were first published (in draft form) at 5.00pm on Thursday 12 October 2023.
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